




 

March 3, 2023 

 

 
The Honorable Dianne Feinstein   

331 Hart Senate Office Building   

Washington, D.C. 20510   

 

The Honorable Alex Padilla 

112 Hart Senate Office Building 

Washington, D.C. 20510 

 

The Honorable Jared Huffman 

2445 Rayburn House Office Building 

Washington, DC 20515 

 

 

Dear Senator Feinstein, Senator Padilla, and Representative Huffman: 

 

I am writing to express my strong support for the Community Project Funding request made by Del Norte 

County for the Pyke Field Park Community Use Improvement Project in Crescent City. Pyke Field Park is 

an underutilized asset that could be transformed into a beneficial community resource with funding 

support. The project’s proposed improvements to Pyke Field Park reflect Del Norte County's mission to 

create healthy opportunities for better recreational outcomes, leading to improved lifestyle choices. 

 

Del Norte is challenged with a shortage of public park space for families to recreate in populated areas. The 

region also suffers from disproportionately low health outcomes compared to urban areas in California in 

respect to smoking, obesity, and youth poverty. Parks are a great way to address this inequity.  

 

Pyke Field Park is currently used by a variety of community groups, including Little League baseball and 

K.I.D.S. Camp (Kids Involved During Summer), and the Junior Giants (which served over 200 youth last 

summer), among others. It also functions as a recreational resource for the entire community. 

 

Improvements to Pyke Field Park will assist the community in becoming healthier while engaging in play 

and physical activity. The project is also an investment in the community, creating a safe and updated 

recreation area that will help increase the quality of life for youth, seniors, and families in Del Norte. 

 

I wholeheartedly support this effort and hope to see its successful implementation. If our office can be of 

any assistance, please do not hesitate to call us at (707) 445-6508. 

 

Warmest regards,  

 

 
 

MIKE McGUIRE 

Senator 

 

 

 

 




